R. D. Sewer Company, LLC
P O Box 302 
Wappapello, Missouri  63966
573-293-5792
rnlowens@newwavecomm.net


May 14, 2010




Re: Semi Annual Compliance Report
Case No.  SO-2008-0289


Dear Commission;

     This letter is in regards to the R. D. Sewer Co., L.L.C. Semi-annual Compliance Report explaining the steps it has and is presently taking to resolve repair, maintenance and effluent problems that have been documented in the above case.

ORDER REGARDING STATUS REPORTS
As part of the Report and Order issued on October 23, 2008 and effective date of November 2, 2008 the Commission required that the R. D. Sewer Co., L.L.C.(Company) file a semi-annual compliance report with the Commission in regards to the compliance issues that the company faces.

INFORMATION REGARDING THE PLANT OPERATIONS
On November 01, 2009 the Company filed its second semi-annual compliance report with Commission this is a 6 month follow-up of the updated information the Company has made regarding the compliance issues the Company faces.

SEWER PLANT
Since last report at the treatment plant as stated in the prior report all repairs have been made to  the fence around the treatment facility next plan is to repaint in the future.  Have spoke to the landlord of the property next door about cutting trees down nothing has been done as of yet.  The Company has put in a new steel door and locks and upgrades are completed to the building that houses the motors and blowers.  The Company has also had the sludge holding basin pumped and hauled off by a contract hauler.  

INFORMATION REGARDING LIFT STATION #1 AND #2
The Company has put the new piping and pump in as requested according to the disposition agreement and has another rebuilt pump for standby for lift #2.  Also, has had the lift station at Grant’s Apartments pumped and hauled by contract hauler.  

REGARDING THE CLEANOUTS AND MAINS UPKEEP
Still fixing and finding cleanouts and manholes in the area.  Rodger has also talked to the City of Dexter’s City Manager about smoke testing and he has agreed to let him use the machine for testing the mains for infiltration. The Company has also mailed a letter to the customers in regards to helping the company in locating the cleanouts and getting them repaired.   I am sending a copy of the letter with this report.

BILLING AND OFFICE ISSUES
The Company has purchased a new Laptop computer and has also purchased a 4 drawer fireproof file cabinet as requested in the disposition agreement.  The Company has also been doing time reporting as specified and is still considering billing software which would be a tremendous asset.  

DNR COMPLIANCE ISSUES
The Company has got together a response and has mailed to the Department of Natural Resources on the Settlement Agreement between the Department, the Attorney Generals’ Office and the Company I am enclosing a copy of that for your viewing.  The Department has also issued the Company’s Missouri State Operating Permit. The Department was just at the treatment facility on May 13th to do their inspection the report has not been issued as of yet.  



                                                                                 Sincerely,


                                                                                 /s/Rodger Owens
                                                                                 Rodger Owens
                                                                                 Manager








